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THE CORPORATION OF THE 

MUNICIPALITY OF EAST FERRIS 
 

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MEETING  
 

Minutes of Monday, June 17th, 2019 Public Works 
Meeting 

 
 
 

 
 

PRESENT:  Deputy Mayor Voyer, Councillor Trahan, Antoine Boucher, Director or Public 
Works, Marius Robidas, Public Works Forman, Monica Hawkins, Clerk. 
 
 
1. Agenda - approved 
 
2. Minutes of previous meeting – May 21, 2019  (Minutes circulated to Council on 

agenda of May 28th, 2019.) - approved 
 

3. Declarations of Conflict of Interest - none 
 
4. Correspondence and Information Items: 
 
 a) Letter received from Susan and Brent McLeod 
  Re:  Increase traffic on Centennial Crescent and the speed limit. 

• Antoine to follow up with Mr. and Mrs. McLeod.  Quotes have been received 
for speed signs which have been approved in the budget.  Will be ordering 
soon.   

• Councillor Trahan and Deputy Mayor Voyer agreed with signs as when the 
construction starts at Hwy 94/17, Centennial Road will be very busy.  
Councillor Trahan suggested to bring to PSB to have Centennial Road 
monitored for speeding.  Monica to bring to the next PSB meeting. 
 

 
            b) Update from Director of Public Works regarding Mr. Ted McCullough’s 

concern Quae Quae Road litter and signage 

• Antoine has been speaking with Mr. McCullough and the Public Works 
Department will be placing a sign. 

 
            c)   Director to provide an update on operations 

• Director of Public Works gave an update on the Public Works Operations. 
 
            d)        Preliminary – One Mile Road  

• Director of Public Works advised that he is waiting on a call from municipal 
solicitor regarding One Mile Road.  The Municipality is the registered owner 
of One Mile Road.  Director of Public Works is still working on the report 
regarding One Mile Road, but prior to bring to Council he needs information 
from solicitor regarding Local Improvement.   Director advised that the report 
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will be in 3 phases.  Director advised that the Municipality also owns two 
other roads in the Municipality that are not maintained.  We own Ashwood 
Road and Gauthier Road. 

 
            e)   Groulx and Village Road – Capital Budget 

• Gravel program is done.  Director is looking at surface treatment in late July. 

• Calcium will be done this week. 

• Director advised that 5 loads of asphalt has been placed on Village Road.  
No complaints have been received regarding the asphalt on road. 

 
Deputy Mayor Voyer had a few items to bring forward at this meeting: 
 1. Sweeping at Church.  Foreman advised that it was done. 
 2. Nosbonsing Park Road:  Deputy Mayor Voyer advised that there was 
                        concerns from residents regarding the grade of the curb.  Director advised  
                        that they will work on it. 
 3.   Lake Nosbonsing Road:  Deputy Mayor asked if there could be gravel placed  
                        where the road was down to one lane in the spring.  Director advised that  
               they will be doing work on Nosbonsing Park Road and they will fix it at that  
                        time. 
 
 
5. Next meeting date:  July 16th, 2019 at 3:00 p.m. 
 
6. Adjournment:  4:20 p.m. 
 

 


